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To THE EDITOR: 

I have read with great interest Dr. Berke­
ley's letter r eferrillg to our article on 
"Thalidomide therapy in the lepra reac­
tion," published in THE JOURNAL (35 
( 1967) 446-451). In relation with his com­
ments, I have the pleasure of informing you 
of the following. 

W e have around 100 lepromatous leprosy 
patients who have been suffering from 
reactional states of long duration . These 
patients have been under treatment with 
thalidomide for periods varying be tween 
four months and one year, with a mainte­
nance dose of 50 mgm. per day. This dose 
has kept their lepra reactions completely 
under control for as long as they continue 
taking the drug; because of this, they have 
been able to continue their sulfone treat­
ment with the standard dose we use here in 
Venezuela, 100 mgm. per day orally, or 
1,000-1,250 mgm. in a monthly injection. 

In this group, not only have we not seen 
any toxic polyneuritic manifestations due to 
the drug, but, quite to the contrary, pa-

tients who were suffering from a severe 
physical deterioration due to their feverish 
episodes, impossible to control with the 
usual medications, and also from acute le­
prous polyneuritic phenomena, felt a gen­
eral well being, which allowed them to 
continue treatment and return to their daily 
work. 

In relation to the generally accepted 
treatments with antimalarials first, and with 
corticosteroids when those fail , I want to 
insist on the fact that we used thalidomide 
for trea tment of lepra reaction only in cases 
of long duration, where the usual medica­
tions had failed and where a long tenn 
administration of corticosteroids at an ade­
quate dose would have given rise to the 
secondary effects provoked by that drug. 

-JACINTO CONVlT 
Division de Dermatologia 

Sanitaria 
Edi{icio Catuche 
Luneta a Mercedes 
Caracas, Venezuela 
16 July 1968 

Change in Health Departmental Designation in Brazil 

To THE EDITOR: 

I am pleased to inform you that a law 
signed on 23 July 1968, by the Governor of 
the State of Sao Paulo, Brazil, Dr. Roberto 
Costa de Abreu Sodre, changed the name 
of the "Departamento de Profilaxia da Le­
pra" of the Secretary of Health to "Depar­
tamento de D ermatologia Sanitaria." 

I am sure that, just like the official substi­
tution of "hanseniasis" for "leprosy," previ­
ously determined by the Secretary of 
Health of the State, Dr. Walter Pereira 
Leser, this new change will contribute to 
minimize the stigma inflicted on patients 

and their families and the effects. of super­
stitions connected with the word "leprosy," 
thereby facilitating the attendance of pa­
tients and contacts, the integration with 
other public health services and the activit­
ies of our health educators and social work­
ers . 

-AURAHAO ROTBERG M. D. 
Director Substituto 

Departamento de Dermatologia 
Sanitaria, Gabinete do Direto1' 
Assistencia Social 

Sao Paulo, Brazil 
13 August 1968 




